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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

We certainly have much to report at this midpoint of term two. We are in the middle of transitioning all 
our students back to face to face learning. Next week all year 8 and 9 students will be back in school, 
with the majority of our year 7-12 students returned. With this news we would like to acknowledge what 
has been a challenging period for our families and students, and I thank you for your continued support 
of our staff and school.  Teachers have resumed teaching from their classrooms from Monday 18 May, 
with some adjustments for a small number of staff who, due to health or unique circumstances, require 
a continuation of working remotely. MCSS will endeavour to provide students with an effective learning 
experience whether the students are working with teachers in the classroom or at home. We 
understand that there will be some students from our school community whose vulnerability may require 
a continuation of learning remotely.  

We are focused on maintaining the best possible hygiene standards for staff and students, consistent 
with the broad health advice. Even though the risk is less for students, we have been encouraging 
everyone to uphold community standards in the high school and college environment. We have been 
working to ensure that we have enough hand sanitiser and soap and we have increased our cleaning 
regime at the school. We have also established signage to strengthen the culture of shared 
responsibility for good hygiene. These reinforce the message that basic hygiene, including good hand 
and respiratory hygiene measures, remain an effective way to prevent the spread of COVID-19.  

This week we celebrate National Reconciliation Week from 27 May, celebrating the anniversary of the 
1967 Referendum. It ends on 3 June, which is Mabo Day, commemorating the 1992 High Court 
decision in debunking the concept of terra nullius and recognising Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
peoplesô connections and rights to the land. The theme for this year is óIn this togetherô which has 
turned out to be a fitting theme for 2020. The theme reinforces that we have to collectively build 
relationships and celebrate our shared histories, cultures, achievements, and to explore how each of 
us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia. It is about building mutual respect, 
understanding and shaping a better future for all Australians.  

Current restrictions on gatherings mean the Open Nights at the College and the High School 
Campuses will not proceed as normally scheduled in term two. Please visit our website http://
www.mcss.act.edu.au/  and click on Enrolment to learn all about the exciting opportunities being offered 
at Melba Copland Secondary School in 2021.  Uncover what students are learning, achieving and 
developing as they continue their journey of discovery and academic excellence that is Melba Copland 
Secondary School. 
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We are providing an overview of enrolment for 2021 including important dates, documents, photos, videos 
celebrating the work we do at Melba Copland Secondary School on our website.   

For NSW Families, Melba Copland Secondary School is the Priority Enrolment Secondary School for 
Northern area NSW students. The new policy requires that all prospective Year 7 to 12 students enrol at 
Melba Copland Secondary School, if they wish to attend an ACT public secondary school. 

Success in Year 10 is essential as a foundation for future career and study opportunities. Supporting this, 
our experienced Transition and Career Officers will continue to work with every Year 10 as they progress 
to college. Current Year 10 students will soon be advised of the schedule for Year 11 2021 course 
selection interviews with parents and carers. Invitations and communication will be coordinated early in 
July. 

I encourage you to take the time to read the articles within this newsletter. 

Jesse Sidhu  

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enrolments for the 2021  

Enrolments for the 2021 school year are open; for all applications received by COB 5 June 2020, families 
will receive an offer from 27 July 2020. Applications made after 5 June will receive their offers later in the 
year; More information and the online enrolment form are available at: www.education.act.gov.au/public-
school-life/enrolling-in-a-public-school 

Jesse Sidhu Lee Pietrukowski Ado Di Crescenzo Gai Britt 

Principal Associate Principal Associate Principal Associate Principal 

 

Book a small group tour of the campuses         

Melba Copland Secondary School are pleased to offer COVID19 
compliant tours of the college and high school campuses for 
prospective students and their parents/guardians.  Please 
complete the information in the attached weblink to book your 
slot. 

 

https://sobs.com.au/pt3/parent.php?schoolid=588 

http://www.education.act.gov.au/public-school-life/enrolling-in-a-public-school
http://www.education.act.gov.au/public-school-life/enrolling-in-a-public-school
https://sobs.com.au/pt3/parent.php?schoolid=588
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MCSS Mission 

ñMCSS fosters a supportive environment of respect, trust and intercultural understanding. Each 
student is encouraged and challenged to learn, grow and accomplish personal, academic, social 

and vocational excellence.ò 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

Monday 1 June 2020 
 
- Public Holiday - Reconciliation Day  

Wednesday 3 and Thursday 4 June 

- Book a small group tour of the campuses for 
prospective students  at 
https://sobs.com.au/pt3/parent.php?schoolid=588  

 

Monday 8 June  
 
-  Public Holiday - Queens Birthday  

Wednesday 10 and Thursday 11 June 

- Book a small group tour of the campuses for 
prospective students  at 
https://sobs.com.au/pt3/parent.php?schoolid=588  

High School Library 
The High School Library is offering a variety of ways to access books during the transition period of 

schooling. Students can access the large eBook and audiobook collection through Oliver on Backpack, 

but we highly recommend using the Sora app at sorapp.com and selecting the ACT Education Direc-

torate. Sora offers an enhanced digital book browsing experience, and new collections have been added 

to make it easier to find books on a particular topic or genre.  

Students who are still working from home can request physical books through the reservation feature on 

Oliver. When the books are ready students will be emailed and the books will be available at the Front 

Office for collection. We have lots of wonderful new books and recent returns displayed on the front page 

of Oliver. 

HS Library Staff 

Cancelled Competitions and Ecursions 
 
A quick reminder to all families who received an email regarding a refund or credit for competitions or 
excursions that were cancelled due to the current COVID-19 situation (Competitions-CAT, AMC, Australian 
History, Excursions-French Film Festival, CSU Explore Day, Girls and Boys SSACT Basketball). If you 
havenôt return the refund form or notified the school that you wish to use the funds as a credit can you 
please do so before the end of week 7. If you made a payment towards any of the cancelled competitions 
and excursions but have not received an email regarding a refund or credit can you please contact the 
school via email to mcss.bursar@ed.act.edu.au  

https://sobs.com.au/pt3/parent.php?schoolid=588
https://sobs.com.au/pt3/parent.php?schoolid=588
mailto:mcss.bursar@ed.act.edu.au
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College Library 
Welcome back to school after the  Covid ï 19 lockdown, it is good to be back.  

Some students tell me they have been enjoying reading more fiction while staying at home for two 
months. At the college library we have a long list of new fiction books for you. Come on over and browse 
through our collection or read your choice online. 

Sign in for Soraapp.com to borrow books online 

Our readers can now borrow online using the Sora app. How? Go to soraapp.com on your computer or 
smart phone. In Sora, in Find My School enter the set-up code ACT Education Directorate, then sign in 
using our school name, your student id and password. Next, go to the explore- tab to start browsing.  You 
have a huge choice of titles, both e-books as well as audiobooks! If you need help getting started with 
Sora, our library staff are here to help. 

Marissa Meyerôs The Lunar Chronicles is a recommended read 

We have some good Marissa Meyer books to lend you at our college library. A book written for these 
Covid -19 times is Marissa Meyerôs Cinder, Book 1 of 4 in the Lunar Chronicles. In this series, each book 
is built around a sci-fi twist on an old fairy tale, and Cinder is the story of the Cinderella of the future. She 
is a cyborg who falls in love with a human prince. The story also involves a deadly plague that is killing the 
Earth people faster than Covid-19. Cinder must uncover some deep secret about her past in order to 
protect her world from the Lunar people. Your kind of book? See you soon at the college library.  
 
Gurdip Malhi, College Teacher Librarian 
 
Our college library fiction section 
Photo Credit: Peter Hazlewood 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Meyer, M 2012, Cinder, Puffin Books, London ï recommended for you 
Photo Credit: Goodreads.com 
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Due to the COVID-19 pandemic and social distancing requirements we had to cancel this yearôs annual 
ANZAC day commemorative assembly. However, as part of our  commemorations we have had a Aleppo 
pine seedling planted in the garden bed of the carpark to honour the ANZACs and their sacrifice.  

The pine is representative of the Gallipoli campaign where the 1st Australian Infantry Division launched a 
major offensive at Gallipoli on 6 August 1915. The ridges, once covered with the Aleppo pine, had been 
cleared to provide cover for the Turkish trenches, leaving just one, solitary pine. The area became known 
as Lone Pine Ridge. After three days of fighting, the Anzacs succeeded in capturing the enemy trenches, 
but this action cost 2000 Australian soldiersô lives and 7,000 Turkish lives. 

Lance Corporal Benjamin Charles Smith collected some pine cones from the branches used to cover the 
Turkish trenches. He sent the cones home to his mother, in remembrance of his brother Mark, who had 
died in the fighting. From one of these cones Mrs McMullin sowed several seeds, and successfully raised 
two seedlings. One was planted in Inverell, and the other was presented to the Australian War Memorial to 
be planted in the grounds in honour of all the sons who fell at Lone Pine. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Lest We Forget 

At 6am on ANZAC morning out the front 
of her house in Evatt, Becky Batt, Year 7, 
played the Last Post on her trumpet, 
accompanied by the warbling magpie, 
who seemed only too pleased to join in.   

Becky would have played the Last Post 
at the MCSS ANZAC Day assembly and 
was proud to represent the school on 
such an important day.  Well done Becky!  

ANZAC  
Commemorative Assembly 


